


3. Administrative Division Report by Daniel Barton. The Parks Superintendent position 1s still open.
Interviews are scheduled on May 21, 2019.

4. Recreation Division Report by Barry Ross. Recreation Coordinator, Riva Ballis is introduced; she replaced
Laura Bell, who accepted a position with the City of Roseville. Riva worked with MORPD prior to this as
an Office Assistant for a short time. Riva's primary responsibilities are marketing, working with instructors
of programs and classes, and large events.

Director Rothberg complemented staff on the Track program. His son participates; it is very well organized
by staff.

5. Parks Division Report by Daniel Barton. The construction at Gibbons Park is scheduled to conclude in mid­
June. Rain is due next week, it could affect the timeline once again. A ribbon cutting event will be scheduled
in July. Early next week, the Eastern Oak Park project will be closed; some funds will be returned to
MORPD by the County. A new pumphouse will be installed at the Splash Park at the end of the summer.

6. Photos presented by staff.

Presentation: 

7. Mission Oaks Parks and Recreation Maintenance and Improvement District presentation by Jeanette
Hynson, SCI Consulting.

Discussion: 

8. Discuss proposed timeline for the Parks and Rec. Maintenance and Improvement District 2019-20 Levy.

Consent: 

9. Approval of April 9, 2019 Regular Board Meeting Minutes.

Action: After discussion, on a Motion by Director Nguyen seconded by Director Rothberg, the Advisory 
Board of Directors voted to approve the Consent agenda. Director Donnelly, Nguyen and Rothberg approve 
the motion. Director Morin and Ontiveros abstain due to their absence on April 9.

Action: 

10. Adoption of Compensatory Time Off (CTO) Policy for Non-Exempt Employees.

Action: After discussion, on a Motion by Director Nguyen, seconded by Director Rothberg, the Advisory
Board of Directors voted to adopt the Compensatory Time Off Policy for Non-Exempt Employees.
Directors Morin, Donnelly, Ontiveros, Nguyen and Rothberg approve the motion.

District Administrator Barton informed the Advisory Board that the CTO policy matches the County policy;
he received an email from county counsel approving the policy.

In the future staff will attach email confirmation to the staff report when requesting policies be approved.
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